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The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Haeda Mihaltses, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 
832-A

Committee:
Housing and Buildings 


Title:

A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the City of New York, in relation to banning gauges that use mercury to test gas piping, drainage and vent systems and banning the sale of such mercury gauges and replacement mercury.


Sponsors:
Council Members Spigner, Carrion, Harrison, Lopez, Marshall, and Stabile

Summary of Legislation:
 This bill would ban the sale and use of mercury gauges used for performing tests on the pressure of gas piping, and drainage and vent systems as well as ban the sale of replacement mercury for use in such gauges.  It would also establish penalties for violators of this legislation.

Effective Date:
One hundred and eighty days after enactment into law.

Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:
Fiscal 2002


Fiscal Impact Statement:


Effective FY02
FY Succeeding 

Effective FY03
Full Fiscal 

Impact FY02

Revenues (+)
see below
see below
see below

Expenditures (-)
see below
see below
see below

Net
-
-
-

Impact on Revenues: This legislation may result in additional fine revenue, however since the intention of the penalties established by this law is to provide a deterrent to compel compliance no such revenue will be not be projected here. 

Impact on Expenditures:  This legislation would require the City to replace any mercury gauges used by City employed plumbers.  There are approximately 240 plumbers employed by mayoral agencies and approximately another 460 employed by the Board of Education, CUNY, the Health and Hospitals Corporation, and the New York City Housing Authority.  With non-mercury gauges costing approximately $65 dollars each, the maximum replacement cost to the City would be $45,500.  This assumes that the City would be responsible for replacing the mercury gauges used by the non-mayoral agencies and that all plumbers use a mercury gauge although the actual number of mercury gauges in use by the City may be significantly less.  The City may also be able to participate in Con Edison’s voluntary swap program, which enables plumbers to exchange their mercury gauges for spring-type gauges free of charge, and this could substantially reduce the expense that must be borne by the City.  In addition to any costs for mercury gauge replacement, the Department of Buildings will require approximately an additional $100,000 for part-time staff and other expenses associated with the production and dissemination of informational material pertaining to this legislation.

Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
 General Fund

Source of Information:

City Council Finance Division

Estimate Prepared By:

David Pechefsky, Legislative Financial Analyst

Peter Bruno, Assistant Director

City Council Finance Division

Date Submitted to Council:
10/31/00

Fis History:



To be considered by Committee as Int. No. 832-A on Feb. 28, 2001

